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Introduction

On September 18, 2003 the BPWG forwarded a letter to the NTWG with two specific concerns.  These concerns had been discussed at some length by the BPWG before the NTWG was approached to assist in reaching a resolution.  The two concerns arise out of the facts that: 1) ILECs sometimes provide non-loaded A1 loops that were longer than 5.5 km and therefore contrary to the specifications for A1 loops; and 2) Some DSL technologies, such as G.SHDSL, can use loops with less stringent performance parameters than those specified for an A5 loop.  

In their letter, the BPWG suggest that the NTWG investigate two possible actions as remedies.  They include:

“The NTWG is requested to verify the correct application of metallic loop design rules and to determine if long, unloaded A1 loops are an acceptable product of these rules.”

and
“The NTWG is requested to review this requirement and create a new loop subtype.”
This contribution outlines TELUS’ position on these requests.

Comments

Long A1 non-loaded loops
In the BPWG’s letter, the situation where ILECs provide non-loaded A1 loops as long as 7 and 8 kms was described.  This practice was questioned and the NTWG was asked to verify whether “…long, unloaded A1 loops are an acceptable product…”.

TELUS’ view is that long non-loaded A1 loops are not in alignment with the agreed standards based on the A1 specifications as contained in TICO121b.doc.  TELUS will evaluate the processes for providing A1 loops in B.C. and Alberta and take the necessary actions to align with the standards.      

New loop subtype

In the BPWG letter, the situation where some DSL technologies may operate acceptably, to some LECs’ service standards, on a loop that does not meet all the A5 specifications.  It was also suggested that the NTWG develop a new A5 loop subtype to accommodate these situations was described.  

As has been the case in the past with other TELUS specifications, any new specifications are to be based on industry accepted standards.  

Moreover, the suggestion of a new loop subtype specification gives rise to several concerns.  These include:

1. What industry standard can the parameters of this proposed new loop subtype be modeled from? 

2. Is this proposed new loop subtype specification desired by the entire industry or is it just for a specific need for a single or even a couple of carriers?  

3. Will a new loop subtype be required each time a carrier wants to offer a service that requires a specification a little different from what is currently offered by the ILEC?  

4. Is an ILEC obligated to develop and adopt a loop specification for a service that it doesn’t offer to its own customers?  

TELUS has reviewed industry standards to determine whether one currently exists for the loop subtype requested, but has been unsuccessful in uncovering such a standard.    

Conclusion

TELUS has reviewed both requests contained in the BPWG’s September 18, 2003, letter and are confident that each can be resolved.  To address issue 1, that of long A1 non-loaded loops being provisioned, TELUS will evaluate the processes used that has caused this problem and modify the current processes where needed.  To address issue 2, TELUS will continue to search for an industry standard specification.  Additionally, there is a need to address not only the BPWG’s concerns but also those listed above. 
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